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February 27, 2014

Karl Brooks, Administrator
US EPA Region VII

11201 Renner Blvd.
Lenexa, KS 66219

Dear Mr. Brooks:

For more than a year, the communities of Bridgeton, Maryland Heights and St. Charles have
endured ongoing foul odors related to a sub-surface smoldering event at the Bridgeton
Landfill. This issue is exacerbated by safety concerns related to radioactive material present
at the adjacent West Lake Landfill. The Bridgeton and Maryland Heights communities are
home to many Pattonville School District students, families, and staff. The district also has
schools in the impacted area. We thank local community leaders and state officials who have
sought remedies to this situation. We add our voice to those concerned about the impact this
situation has on the safety, health, wellbeing and quality of life for our residents and those
who work in the area.

The West Lake Landfill is known to contain World War II-era nuclear waste that was
generated as a result of a contract with the U.S. government and illegally dumped at this
location. The landfill is located next to the Bridgeton Landfill, where the sub-surface
smoldering event is occurring. Geographically, the Bridgeton and Westlake landfills are in
a flood plain near the Missouri River and in close proximity to residential housing, schools,
businesses and regional water supplies. As such, we join our neighbors in asking that the
West Lake Landfill be transferred from the jurisdiction of the Environmental Protection
Agency to the U.S. Army Corps of Engineer’s Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action
Program (FUSRAP). The Army Corps is currently in St. Louis cleaning up the same
radioactive materials from other sites. Those who live and work in this area deserve and
request the same level of attention and relief as quickly and safely as possible. The

-’
Pattonville School District is a great place to live and learn. Our residents and community
members care about their schools and their communities. Residents consistently tell us that
they believe Pattonville is a great place to live and raise a family. We want to continue to




[image: image2.jpg]be a place of choice for families and businesses. We respectfully urge you to help us keep
our communities strong and safe by taking prompt action to address these concerns.

Sincerely,

Michael A. Fulton, Ed.D
Superintendent of Schools
Pattonville School District

CcC:

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers FUSRAP

U.S. Department of Energy

U.S. Senator Claire McCaskill

U.S. Senator Roy Blunt

U.S. Representative William Lacy Clay

Governor Jay Nixon

Missouri Attorney General, Chris Koster

Terry E. Loehrer, Fire Chief, Pattonville Fire District
Conrad W. Bowers, Mayor, City of Bridgeton

Donald Hood, City Administrator, City of Bridgeton
Mike Moeller, Mayor, City of Maryland Heights

Mark M. Levin, City Administrator, City of Maryland Heights
Dawn Chapman, Westlake Landfill Community Group





